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A men's dormitory and a studerrut cen­
ter are two of the three new facilities 
that will become a reality when 
$800,000 is received in gifts for the 
science center. These will be built 
through borrowed funds. 

The "Three to Grow On" campaign 
was launched in Ohio during the months 
of November and December, 1969. 
Eighty-eight volunteer committee mem­
bers have personally invited churches, 
indiviiduals, and businesses to give to­
ward this project. The Lord is bless­
ing their efforts. The campaign total 
is, as of January 28, $10,7,387.92. 

Of the 927 students enrolled at Cedar­
ville College, Michigan ranks second 
to Ohio with 87 situdents in attendance. 
Our second regional campaign will be 
located in Michigan during the months 
of February and March, 1970. In ad­
dition, Indiana ranks third with 75 
students enrolled, and a regional cam­
paign will be loca,ted there during ; the 
months of April and May, 1970. Fbur 
hundred filmstriP(S and records which ex­
plain the campaign are being circulated 
among churches outside the areas where 
regional campaigns are being held. 

The men's dormitory (featured in this 
issue) is designed to meet many of the 
students' needs. A student spends more 

(Continued on Page 3) 

DR. MILNER IN HIS PRESENCE 
On January 2., 1970, 
Dr. George S. Mil­
ner left this world 
to enter the pre­
sence of the Lord 
whom he had known 
and served almost 
eighty years. Soon 
after his conversion 
to Christ as a boy, 
he became a mem­

ber of the church now known as Cedar 
Hill Baptist Church of Cleveland, Ohio. 
He had been a member of that church 
for 79 years. 

Space in this bulletin will not permit 
us to enumerate all of the many Christ­
ian projects and ac,tivirties which have 
interested DT. Milner, and in which he 
has had a vital part in leadership and 
sacrificial financial contribution. We 
wish to emphasize in particular how 
much he has meant to Cedarville College, 

Since its founding, Dr. Milner served 
as a member of the Board of Trustees 
of the Baptist Bible Institute of Cleve­
land. When the school grew and sought 
a larger campus for its activities in 
1953, Dr. Milner was chosen as chair­
man on the committee to find a place 

for expansion. The committee was ins­
trumental in bringing about the trans­
fer from the Baptist Bible Institute of 
Cleveland to the campus of Cedarville 
College in 1953. He served as chairman 
of the Board of Trustees for many 
years, and in recent years was given 
the title of Chairman Emeritus. He 
faithfully attended board meetings 
whenever his health would permit him 
to do so, On October 18, 1969, he was 
present for the last meeting and parti­
cipated in the Homecoming program. 

The Word of God meant a great 
deal to Dr. Milner. He depended upon 
it for guidance in his business, as well 
as in the Christian activities in which 
he had a vital interest. It was an en­
c•ouragement to him, and often through­
out his life it brought com:(ort to his 
soul in the times of trial and sorrow. 

On March 6, 1953, at the ,time when 
the Baptist Bible Institute was seeking 
the will of God concerning moving to the 
Cedarville College campus, the Milner's 
were having their devotions. Verses 
from Daily Light, a devo,tional book 
gave him the encouragement to lead 
his committee to proceed with the trans-

( Continued on Next Page) 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

Joining a church does not make a person a Christian. "The dis­
ciples were called Christians first in Antioch" (Acts 11 :26). They were 
given this title, not because they joined a Christian church, but because 
they acted like- Christians. The convictions, conduct, and conversation of 
these early believers reminded even their enemies that they were 
Ghrist-like. Probably, the word was used originally as a term of derision 
and ridicule. Today, however, we understand a Christian to be an in­
dividual who has had a personal experience with Jesus Christ. Having 
received His life, he is one who has been born from above. With this 
experience as a reality, he must depend upon divine strength to express 
it in daily living in these difficult days. 

It is also true that a church-related college is not necessarily a 
Christian college. In some cases the same anti-God philosophies and 
Christ-denying theories are advocated to students as one would fing 
in colleges which do not profess to be Christian. Professors openly deny 
the truth of the holy Scripture·s and ridicule the students and colleagues 
who believe it. There are occasions when students would probably be able 
to hold their faith with less difficulty at a college or university where 
no pretense of Christianity is ever made than to attempt to do so where 
a profession of Christianity is expressed by church relationships, but 
denied in the classroom and activities on the campus. 

What makes a Christian college Christian? A great deal of the 
responsibility for the Christian testimony on any college campus must 
rest with the faculty. To begin with, faculty members must be Chris­
tians themselves and firm believers in the trustworthiness and authority 
of the Bible. Daily conduct must correspond with profession of faith 
in Christ so that by ex~mple the reality of Christ may have meaning 
for the students. · 

It is unlikely that Christian teachers will be chosen to teach in 
Christian colleges unless there are Christian trustees who believe 
that this is a primary consideration when professors are employed. 
Obviously, this matter is of no importance to the majority of colleges 
in our day, but must be a primary consideration to any school which 
began as a Christian institution and int6nds to perpetuate the purpose 
for which it was founded. 

Unquestionably, there are other important points which must be 
considered, but the Christian college must have personnel with Chris­
tian conviction and concern who will carry out well-defined Christian 
purposes. The first two as stated in the Cedarville College catalog em­
phasize these convictions. "The purpose of Cedarville College, a Baptist 
college of arts and sciences, is to offer its student an education con­
$istent with biblical truths. To achieve• this purpose, the college seeks 
to accomplish the following objectives: to undergird the student in 
the fundamentals of the Christian faith and to stimulate him to evalu­
jtte knowledge in the light of scriptural truth, and to encourage growth 
in Christian character in each student and help the student to accept 

(Continued on Next Page) 

DR. MILNER 
(Continued From Page One 

fer of the institute to the Cedarville 
College campus. He read, ''The Lord 
your God led in the way before you 
1Jo search out a place to pitch your 
tents" (Deuteromony 1:23). "With us 
is the Lord our God to help us and 
to fight our battles'' (II Chronicles 
32 :8), "The s.teps of a good man are 
ordered by the Lo,rd and he delighteth 
in his way" (Psalm 37:23). Other verses 
in this devotional time were Deutero­
nomy 32:11 and Romans 8:28. 

It is impossible for any of us to do 
justice in reporting all that George S. 
Milner did to aid Cedarville College 
in attaining i,ts present status. His 
great burden for this Chrisitian Educa­
tion ministry; his prayer in behalf of 
its needs; his wise counsel to those of 
us who serve here; and his sacrificial 
giving to make irt possible for the 
college not only to continue i.ts operation, 
but to expand irts facilities, will be 
remembered by many for years. In 
June, 196'1, Cedarville College confer­
red the honorary degree of Doctor of 
Humanities upon Mr. Milner. 

The testimony of his godly life will 
long be an inspiration and challenge to 
many of us. Long ago the Apostle Paul 
wrote, "It is required of stewards that 
a man be found faithful" (I Corimhians 
4 :2). Dr. Milner wa,s a faithful Christian 
with a vital interest in things which 
matter most. Characteristic of his testi­
mony was the statement of the Psalmist, 
"The s,teps of a good man are ordered 
by the Lord: and he delighteth in his 
way" (Psalm 37:23). 

For many years he was the president 
of Milner Electric Company in Cleve­
land. In 1940, he with others or­
ganized the Building Expositions, Inc., 
a npn-profit corporation which conducted 
th·~· Grea.ter Cleveland Home and Flower 
Show. Dr. Milner served as the presi­
dent of this organization from its be­
ginning, For a number of years he was 
the president of the Cleveland Baptist 
Association. When this association drif­
ted under the control of modernism he 
found it necessary to sever his relation­
ship with it and took an active part 
in the formartion of the Baptist union. 
W•hen the Ohio Association of Regular 
Baptist Churches was formed and the 
General Association of Regular Baptist 
Churches became a reality, he gave 
his suppo:vt to the various interests ap­
proved by them. 

In 1937, Dr. Milner was elec,ted to 
the General Council of Bapitist Mid-Mis­
sions. He served faithfully as a member 
of this Council. Only days before he 
was hospitalized, he attended an ad­
ministrative meeting of this mission. 

His friends from many organizations 
b~th Christian and secular,. will grea tl; 
miss George S. Milner. Those of us 
who are acquainted with his Lord 
through personal salvation have the 
glorious hope of a future reunion. 

.;;,, 
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time in a dormitory than any other buildling - sleeping, studying, dorm prayer 
meetings, popcorn parties, and gab sessions. 

The dormitory may be constructed in separate three-story units each having 
a guest lounge on the first floor and a recreation lounge on the second floor. 

Each dormitory wiU have duplex bedroom units housing four men. Rooms will 
have furntlture for two men including beds, desks, dressers, and individual ward­
robes. Bathroom facilities will include a lavatory, toilet, and shower w1th a drying 
ro'om. Since each unit is self-contadned, it will be more convenient to the occupants 
and reduce unnecessary traffic in the halls. Carpeting is expected to be used 
in each orf the res~dent ,rooms to add home-like comfort. Present plans call for 
thirty-two men on each floor of the three-story dormitory, Each floor will have two 
student personnel assistants. 

Prayer and support are requested in attaining the $800,000 needed for the new 
science center. Your supp:ort will enable the expansion program to include the men's 
new dmmitory as well as the new science center. 

(From The President's Desk, Continued From Page Two) 

his responsibility in faithful Christian service." These are not the only 
purposes, but they do state the objective of the college as a Christian 
institution of higher learning. 

With an emphasis on biblical truth we seek to prepare our stu­
dents to be of service to Christ in our local churches while they serve 
in their chosen professions. The remaining purposes of the college 
that state the academic objectives in the catalog are as follows: "To 
increase the student's awareness of the world of ideas and events which 
have produced and are influencing our contemporary culture; to offer 
opportunities for academic specialization and preparation for graduate 
study; to assist the student in selecting and preparing for a vocation; 
and to prepare the student to participate constructively in our demo­
cratic society; to foster the student's appreciation of, and participation 
in, wholesome avocational and cultural activities. 

We are grateful to our many friends who have supported Cedar­
ville College by prayer, promotion, and finances. Without the help of 
many who share our convictions and are willing to sacrifice for them, 
this college would have lost its purpose for being. Thank you for your 
part in making it the kind of college it is today. 

FA CUL TY FACTS 
Mr. Dan Wetzel, 

associate professor of 
Physics and Mathe­
matics, has received 
a National Science 
Foundation Faculty 
Fellowship. The ,sti­
pend associated with 
this award has been 
set at $7,940.00. The 
nine month program 

will begin in January, Mr. Wetzel plans 
to complete course and residence re­
quirements and begin research for dis­
sertation requirements for a PHD in 
physics at Ohio State University. He 
plans to return to the coUege teaching 
staff in the autumn quarter of 1970. 

Mr. Helmuth C. Poggemiller, assistant 
professor of English, attend the 14th 
Annual Writer's Conference at Whea­
ton, Illinois . 

Mrs. Alberta Chaffe, ('60) director of 
Library Services, has been re-elected 
editor of the Christian Librarian. She 
is chairman of the quarterly newsletter 
committee. 

Mr. Mead Armstrong, associate pro­
fessor of Bible, is the interim pasto.r 
of the Grand Avenue Baptist Church, 
in Fairborn, Ohio. 

Mrs. Mary Armstrong, formerly an 
assistant in the college bookstore, has 
assumed the responsibilities of Dean 
of Women in the office orf Student Per­
sonnel. 

Mr. Allen Monroe, assistant profes­
sor of social science has completed his 
ABD requirements at Ohio State Uni­
versity. 

Dr. Robert Gromacki, professor of 
Bible and Greek, brought a series of 
ten messages on Galatians at the Faith­
ful Word Bible Oonference held at the 
Bible Mission Baptist Church in Rey­
noldsburg, Ohio, on December 19-23, 
1969. 

Dr. James )f. Jeremiah, President of 
Cedarville Co,llege, Dr. Jack Riggs, as­
sociate professor of Bible, and Dr. 
Robert Gromacki, attended the annual 
meeting of the Evangelical Theologi­
cal Society held in Cincinnati, Ohio, 
December 29 and 30, 1969. Dr. Gromacki, 
read for the general session of the 
meeting a paper, "Why Study Prophecy". 

Miss June Kearney, and Miss Marya­
lyce Jeremiah ('65), associate urofessors 
of Physical Education, held a basketball 
clinic at the University of Oincinnaiti 
for women high school coaches in the 
greater Cincinnati school districts. 

Dr. Jack Riggs, and Mr. James Grier, 
associate professors of Bible, conducted 
seminars at the Tri-State Pastor's Fel­
lowship on November 4, 1969. On No­
vember 17, 1969, they spoke to the 
teachers of the Christian Day School 
at the Immanuel Baptist Church in 
Xenia, Ohio. 

pr. Larry Helmick ('63) had his bio­
graphy listed in the supplemenrt of the 
eleventh edition of "American Men of 
Science'' of the Physical and Biological 
Science section. Dr. Helmick is associate 
professor of Chemistry. 

,;.;,, 



RECORD ENROLLMENT 
Winter quarter enrollment of 927 

students at Cedarville College is the 
largest in the his.tory of the school. 
One year ago 856 students attended 
classes in the winter quarter and two 
years ago there were 809. The autumn 
quarter enrollment for the current 
school year was 925. The 84 new and 
returning students who entered this 
quarter replaced those who completed 
their degree requirements or withdrew 
from the College, 

The steady increase in the number 
of students attending Cedarville since 
1954 is a tribute to the excellent coope­
ration shown by the pastors of our 
supporting churches, as well as the 
dedicartion and foresight of the College 
trustees, adminis·tration and faculty, The 
current situation relative to limited cam­
pus facilities presents a new challenge 
to all concerned with Christian higher 
educatfon. Everyone is encouraged to 
support the "Three to Grow On" ex­
pansiion program so that an increased 
number of students may prepare for 
a productive career and effective ser­
vice in the local church. 

Young people desiring to attend Ced­
arville College should not delay in mak­
ing application. If the present enroll­
ment trend conrtinues, some late appli­
cants may be disappointed because they 
cannot be admi,tted in the autumn quar­
ter and admission for some may be 
deferred until the winrter or spring 
quarter. 

Prospective students should also rea­
lize that a good high school scholastic 
record is increasingly important. The 
applicant's record of Christian service 
in his home church, his scholastic apti­
tude as shown by the scores on the 
American College Test, as well as his 
spiritual commitment (John 3:3) and 
his personal development (as reflected 
in his autobiography) are also consider­
ed important factors related to ad­
mission. 

The Director of Admissions recom­
mends that every college-bound Ropho­
more or junior high school student 
decide which college he wishes 
to atrtend. The decision can be made 
with greater ease if he can visit the 
campuses under considera.ition. At Cedar­
ville Coillege we have found that those 
students who have visited the campus 
and attended chapel, classes, and week­
end activities are in a good position to 
make an intelligent choice. If you, as 
a prospectve student, or your youth 
group would like to visit the ca:µipus, 
you should write or call the Director 
of Development and let him know when 
you plan to arrive and ask for a sche­
dule of activities that will be ;:wail­
able to you during the time you would 
like to visit. In this way, the Djrector 
of Development can send you a11 the 
necessary information you will need 
to plan your visit. 

CHOIR ITINERARY 

MARCH 

15 A.M. 

15 - P.M. 

* - Tour 

Grace Baptist Church 
London, Ohio 

Emmanuel Baptist Church 
Dayton, Ohio 

19 * University Hights Bapist 
Church, Indianapolis, Ind. 

20 * Ridgewood Baptist Church 
Joliet, Illinois 

21 * Sycamore Baptist Church 
East Moline, Illinois 

22 - A.M. * Sti.lvis Heights Baptist 
Church, Silvis, Illinois 

22 - P.M. * Walnut Street Baptist 
Church, Waterloo, Iowa 

23 * Campus Baptist Church 
Ames, Iowa 

24 * First Baptist Church 
Monro·e, Iowa 

215 * Grandview Park Baptist 
Church, Des Monies, Iowa 

26 * Calvary Baptist Church 
Quincy, Illinois 

27 * Lackland Roard Baptist 
Church, Overland, Miss. 

28 * Berean Baptist c'hurch 
Bunker Hill, Illinois 

29 - A.M. * Brown Street B .apt i s t 
Church, Alton, Illinois 

29 - P.M. * Faith BaptiJSt Church 
Mattoon, Illinois 

APRIL 

24 Campus Concert 

25 Grace Baptist Church 
Lima, Ohio 

26 - A.M. First Baptist Church 
Findlay, Ohio 

26 - P.M. Maranatha Baptist Church 
Columbus, Ohio 

30 Lebanon Correctional Ins­
titution, Lebanon, Ohio 

MAY 

2 - P.M. Northeast Baptist Bible 
Fellowship Youth Rally 
Massillon, Ohio 

3 - A.M. Akron Baptist Temple 
Akron, Ohio 

17 - P.M. First Baptist Church 
Medina, Ohio 

23 Hope Baptist Church 
Columbus, Ohio 

2'4 - A.M. Immanuel Baptist Church 
Columbus, Ohio 

24 - P.M. Grace Baptist Church 
Cedarville, Ohio 

Have you c-onsidered a Gift Annuity for: 

Please send me material on: 

• Ultimate Gift to the Lord's Work 

• Tax Benefits 

• Guaranteed Income 

• Mail Coupons for Complete Details 

O Life-Income Agreements 

O Making Your Will 

O Gift Annuities 

O Bonds 

O Bequests, Trusts, and Insurance Opportunities 

NAME Age -------

ADDRESS 

CITY------------------------

ST ATE ------------:----- ZIP CODE 



tin 
me 

a ! 

ha· 
rol 
ro'c 
am 
in 
thi 
stu 

sci, 
nei 

hi~ 
pu 
im 

dei 
in 
th: 
inc 
ha 
OP) 
sh 
an 
er~ 
in, 

vil 
m2 
thi 
pa: 

ALUMNI RESPONSE TO 
THREE TO GROW ON 

On November 1, 1969, the largest 
building program in Cedarville's history 
was shared with churches, businesses, 
friends, and each member of the alumni 
assoc,iation. Each alumnus (1,413) was 
mailed a brochure describing the scope 
of the undertaking to build three new 
buildings. 

The following letter was received by 

the Alumni b.ffice and is typical of the 
excitement as the campaign plans were 
announced. 

October 20, 1969 
Dear Sir, 

I have just received from my 
wife a copy of the College bul­
letin. In the Bulletin was men­
tioned the idea of a $1,000.00 
pledge. Since graduating from 
Cedarville in 1968, I have been 
looking for opportunities to help 
the college. 

Sincerely in Christ, 
Michael Hamilton ('68) 

Complete information was sent to 
Mr. Hamilton who is now serving in 
the armed forces, Mike's wife, Carol, 
is also an alumna of '68 and lives in 
Columbus, Ohio. 

The response from 149 alumni to 
date, has given the campaign a total, 
contributed or pledged, of $19,963.71, 
as of January 9, 1970. The largest p,ledge 
was $6,000, and the smallest $500. Toltal 
gifts received is $8,700, which is cre­
dited to "Three to Grow On" from the 
Alumni Annual Giving IV campaign 
now in process. The annual fund which 
goes entirely toward the science center 
campaign, as of January 9, 1970, has 
received over $10,000 and is almost 
$1,000 ahead .af last year AAG III. 

Many alumni have served on the 
Ohio area "Three to Grow On'' rolling 
campaign committees. Others have vo­
lenteered their service in Michigan and 
Indiana for the ne:xit several weeks. The 
alumni, pastors, and friends, through 
their support and enthusiasm have en­
abled the first three months of the 
campaign to net over $100,000 in gifts 
and pledges. 

Pre '54 almuni have been a significant 
factor in the total contributed to daite. 
The classes of '24, '28, '34 and '51 have 
participated thus far. The 203 pre-'54 
alumni have, or wiH have been, either 
through literature or a personal call, 
been contacrted concerning the growth 
of their alma mater during the "Three 
to Grow On" campaign. 

MISSIONARY NEWS 
Miss Lisa Rulison ('67) of Evangeli­

cal Baptist Missions, is still recovering 
from an illness and expeeits that she 
will be in France by this summer for 
language study, Miss Rulison is called 
to teach missionary childern in Niger 
Africa. ' 

Gordon Wimer ('55) of Fort Ar­
chambault, Republic of Chad under Bap­
tist Mid-Missions reports that five 
students will be graduated from the 
Baptist Bible Institute in April. It was 
the first class taught in French. , 

Dave ('56) and Joan ('59) Gardner 
serving with Association of Baptists for 
World Evangelism conclude their second 
full year in Goroka, New Guinea. The 
local government has just granted a 99 
year free lease on 21h acres in Goroka. 
Prayer is reques,ted as they plan a new 
building. 

. Betty McKeehan ('63) a:flter only 
eight months furlough here in the states 
returned on January 14, 1970 to Xapuri: 
Acre, of northwest Brazil for a new 
term. Funds for a new 4-wheel drive 
jeep have been raised and the new 
jeep will be of invaluahle service for 
Miss McKeehan when she joins the 
Garnet Trimbles. 

Dan ('68) and Betty Lacey conducted 
in the greater Ris-Organfat area of 
France, the distribution of over 5,000 
announcements and invitation to the 
special evangelistic services. For Christ­
mas they visited missionaries in the 
northwest part of France in the city 
of Bourdeaux. 

Don ('68) and Carol ('63) Middleton 
of the Calvary Baptist Church celebrated 
their first anniversary of being in their 
new church building on Thanksgiving 
Eve. The first Missionary Conference 
was he:ld in November, with mission­
aries from Brazil, East Pakistan, and 
the Phillippines taking part. 

Sam ('56) m~d Ellen ('56) Horn­
brook, serving with Baptist Mid-Mis­
sions have returned to Poza Rica, Vera­
cruz, Mexico, with the Kenneth Tran­
seau family. The Transeau family will 
be in Guadalajara in language school 
for one year, studying Spanish. 

Ray ('59) and Jan ('66) Reiner, at 
the Seminary in J uazero do Norte, 
Ceara, Brazi,l, have five native gradu­
ates leaving the school to minister to 
the Brazilian people. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Firs·t Lieutenant Ted Jager, Jr., ('66) 

has been transferred to Garn Raub Bay 
from Vung Tau in Vietnam with the 
U. S. Air Force. Ted received the Air 
Medal and Oak Leaf Clusiter for out­
standing serviice. Ted was in Hawaii 
for one week with his wife Carol, in 
October. 

MARRIAGE VOWS 
Jan Voss ( '68) was married to 

~tephen Brown ( '68) on May 23, 1969 
m Grand Rapids, Michigan. Steve is a 
junior at Grand Rapids Bible College. 
Jan grad ua.ted from the Butterworth 
School of Nursing in January. 

Margaret Jane to Gary Lee Johnson 
('66) on December 13, 1969 in Xenia 
Ohio. ' . ' 

ALUMNI PASTOR'S NEWS 
Rev. Robert L. Domokos ('62) pastor 

of the Poland Village Baptist Church 
Poland, Ohio, announced that befo.re th~ 
close of 1969 the new property and 
present church home were paid for in 
the continuing building program. 

Rev. Ward Weaver ('51) minister of 
youth and music at First Baptist Church 
1:1llaho~a, " Tennessee, was chosen t; 
smg w:iith The Century Men", a 100-
voice men's chorus. The chorus ap­
peared nationwide over the National 
Broadcasting Company Television net­
work on December 28, 1969. 

BIRTHS 
Jennifer Lynn to John ( '70) and Rita 

(Milligan) ('64) Burkholder on June 11 
1969, in Cedarville, Ohio. ' 

Dennis Arnold to Don ( '65ng) and 
Dorothy ('65ng) Davidson on Novem­
ber 5, 1969, in Milwaukee, Wisconsin. 

~haron Leigh to Mr. ('63) and Mrs. 
Phd Brower in December 2, 1969, in 
Nutley, New Jersey. 

Jamie Leigh born August 1 1969 to 
Paul ('65) and Diane (Eva~s) (~65) 
Brower in Waynesville, Ohio. 

Ann Elizabeth to John ('65) and Jan 
('65) Walborn on November 11 1969 
in Dallas, Texas. ' ' 

ALUMNI BASKETBALL 
Plan to attend the annual alumni 

basketball game at the Cedarville Col­
lege gymnasium on Thursday, February 
26, 1970. Alumni stars of the Mid-Ohio 
Conference will be matched with the 
Junior Varsity Jackets a,t 6:30 p.m. The 
Varsity Jackets tangle with Wilber­
force University the same evening at 
8:00 p.m. 

1969 -70 YEAR VERSE 
". . . bringing into captivity 

every thought to the obedience 
of Ghrist;" 

II Corinthians 10:5 

CEDARVILLE COLLEGE 



BASKETBALL NOTES 

After breaking out wirth two wins 
and one loss at the Thanksgiving tour­
nament at Grace College, Yellowjacket 
basketball fortunes have slowed to a 
3-6 won-loss record in the face of 
strong competition from opposing cage 
squads. Nine of the remaining nineteen 
games will be with the Mid-Ohio Con­
ference colleges. 

Playing without the services of high­
scoring guard, Bruce MacDonald ('69), 
the Yellowjackets are a young and re­
latively inexperienced ball club for ~he 
'69-'70 season. The addition at the first 
of the year of Gary Holbrook, a 6' -4" 
transfer student from Eastern Kentucky, 
has added some depth to the forward 
line. 

The squad has produced some strong 
efforts against ball clubs with greater 
depth in a tough schedule which in­
cludes Central State University, Otter­
bein, Wilmington, Urbana, Rio Grande, 
Ohio Northern University, Wilberforce, 
Walsh, and the teams of the Mid-Ohio 
Conference, 

The starting lineups generailly in­
volved 6'-1" senior Loren Reno, 6'-0" 
senior Darwin Boertje, or 6'-2'' fresh­
man Dave Branon in the guard slots; 
6'-9" junior Don Atherton, 6'-4" junior 
Gary Holbrook, 6'-3" senior Gary M~­
Dowell, or 6' -2" junior Bill Trefzger rn 
the front line. • 

Top efforts for the year include Dar-
win Boertje with 33 points in a 94-77 
win over Bethe:l, 26 points in a 78-75 
loss to Walsh, 26 in a 76-74 loss to 
Ohio Dominican, 25 in an 84-74 loss to 
Wilmington; and Gary Holbrook _with 27 
points in his first game with the 
Cedarville five against Wilmington. 

STUDENT FINANCIAL AID 
Students seeking a higher education 

who can demonstrate a financial need 
may qualify for assistance under one 
or more Financial Aid Programs of 
CedarYille College. Cedarville is now 
a0tively engaged in four major areas 
of financial assistance to students: 
Institutional Assistance 

1. Scholarships and Granrts 
2. Cedarville College Institutional 

Loans 
3. United Student Aid Fund Program 

State Assistance 
1. State Guaranteed Loan Programs 
2. Ohio State Instructional Grant 

Program 
Federal Assistance 

1. E q u a 1 Opportunity Grant Pro­
gram 

2. National Defense S,tudenrt Loan 
Program 

Employment 
1. On Campus Employment 
2. Off Campus Employment 
Assistance may involve loans, work, 

or outright grants, or a combination of 
these. Interested students should write 
to the Director of Financial Aids, Ce­
darville College, Cedarville, Ohio 45314. 
Assistance may be only a letter away! 

PASTOR'S CONFERENCE 
SEPTEMBER 8-11, 1970 
FEATURED SPEAKER 

DR. WARREN W. WIERSBE 

Dow Chemical Repeats Gift 
Dr. Donald Baumann, professor of bac­

teriology and chemistry, and the science 
division chairman reports that a gift 
in krind has been received from the Dow 
Chemical Corporation oif Midland, Michi­
gan, on December 17, 1969. The new 
chemicals and glassware amounted to 
$2200. Dow, earlier last year, had made 
a similar contriburbion. 

CHURCH BASKETBALL 
TOURNAMENT 

Varsity Club 0£ Cedarville College will 
be sponsoring the annual church bas­
ketball tournaments on the first two 
weekends in March. The Senior Tour­
ney will be March 13 and 14, and the 
Junior Tournament will be held March 
G and 7. Each one will be double-eli­
mination. All players in the junior com­
petition must be 18 years of age or 
younger; the senior tom.mament has no 
age limit, but all must be amateur play­
ers. Trophies for the top three teams, 
the most valuable player, and the best 
team sportsmanship will be given in 
each division tournament. 

Pre-regfrtration is necessary. When 
a total of 16 teams are registered 
in the junior division and 20 teams in 
the senior division, regis,tration will be 
closed. 

The deadline for registration is Feb­
ruary 20, 1970, with an entrance fee of 
$20.00 per team. All interested churches 
should contact: Ken Curcio, Cedarville 
College, Cedarville, Ohio 453,14. 

CHOIR RECORD 
Last April, the College Choir pro­

duced a record album entitled "Sing­
ing I Go". It is now available for 
$5.00 through the College Bookstore. 

ATTENTION PASTORS 
The College operates a Speakers Bur­

reau for the purpose of furnishing pul­
pit supply for churches. T\velve ordained 
men with preaching experience are 
available for pulpit supply, banquets, 
and rallies. 

Pastors wishing to schedule speakers 
should write the Director of Develop­
ment, Cedarville, College, Cedarville, 
Ohio 45314 or phone 513-766-2211. 
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